
TOWN OF TROY

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, July 18, 2023, at 

6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Gaston Bathalon & Anne Quirion

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Mike Santaw, Travis Cote & Donna Heuther

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

1. The meeting opened at 6:30 pm.

2. Steve did not attend the meeting, however, Robert read a report from Steve 
indicating that the water plant and well house were spared from any flooding. 
Steve also inquired about Derek Medley’s current pay rate with the water 
department.  Steve explained in his letter that Derek currently earns less money 
per hour when working for the water department than the sewer department.  
During a recent water leak, Derek made less money that day to work at the 
water leak than he would have if he was working with Steve doing his regular 
job in the Sewer Department.   A motion was made by Gaston that Derek’s rate 
for the water department be raised to $19.54, retroactive to June 1, 2023. 

3. (a) Mike reported all roads are now open from the flood, however, not all work 
has been completed.  With the high waters many culverts have failed.  He will 
be replacing 6 culverts on various roads.
(b) The first cut of mowing roadside is completed.
(c)  During the flood someone drove through the flooding waters on Veilleux 
and their car is still on Richard Veilleux’s property.  Mike got the OK from the 
board to have the vehicle towed. 
(d)  Mike reported he had a flat tire on his personal truck on the morning of the 
flooding. He asked the board if they would pay for a percentage of the cost of 
four new tires.  A motion was made by Gaston to purchase two tires for the road 
commissioner’s pickup truck, due to extreme use of his truck during the present 
store, with the approval of the estimate.  Robert can act for the board once the 
estimate is received.



(e)  Mike inquired if some of the APRA monies could be used to make the 
garage longer, where they park the town trucks.  Currently the trucks barely fit 
into the spot and the plow hits the back of the building.  Mike is going to ask 
Randy Choquette for a cost estimate. 

4. Excessive speeding on town roads was discussed.  Gaston is going to call the 
Sheriff’s Department and ask them to do a speed study.

5. Minutes from the June 20, 2023, meeting was approved by a motion made by 
Anne. 

6. All Orders were approved.

7. All delinquent property taxes and water/sewer accounts were reviewed.  Any 
balances due over $250 will be included in our annual tax sale in September. 

8. The board spoke with Vanetta from Kevaco regarding updating our website.  
We looked at various town websites throughout the state.  We will continue the 
discussion at the next selectboard meeting.

9. Meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM


